Green Historical Society Minutes

May 20, 2010
The May 20, 2010, meeting of the Green Historical Society was held at the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse in Boettler Park.  President Renee’ Summers called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.
New Business

BJ Hutchison gave the Vice President’s report.  Mr. Hutchison reported that the Steering Committee has met, each member has been assigned properties to research and will work with the homeowners to get Historic Designation Applications filed.   The Committee will meet again in June.

Secretary Staci Schweikert reported that new information is being posted to the website as it is discovered.  Members should check the site for current information and picture.  Mrs. Schweikert asked that anyone with pictures, research or topics to be posted on the website please contact her.
Treasurer Sharon Haydu was absent.  President Summers noted that there have been several expenditures since our last meeting.
President Summers reported that the new Board of Directors met to discuss the 501(c)(3) paperwork.  Also, a committee for the GHS Alumni Dinner also met prior to the Alumni Dinner to discuss preparations for the event.  Several members of GHS attended the Alumni Event and a presentation for the Class of 1960 was shown by Green Historical Society.

TGI Fridays Fundraiser
President Summers announced a fundraiser at TGI Friday’s in Green on May 25th.  It was determined that those planning to participate in the evening would meet at 6:18 pm.  

Old Business

Planning for the Memorial Day Parade
President Summers then turned the conversation to a discussion about the Playset Raffle and Memorial Day Parade.  Staci Schweikert described the playset and the arrangements that had been made with Figaro Farms.  A discussion of the possible issues surrounding transport/hauling the playset ensued.  It was determined that the playset could not be hauled in the parade by the Green Historical Society.  Renee Summers announced that she has located horses to pull the previously located covered wagon.  President Summers then described a carriage and other horse riders that would also be participating with our group in the parade.   Jim St. John volunteered to bring a wagon and tractor for riders.  Renee Summers will contact the high school about volunteers to march in the parade.
Dickerhoff Ditches

Amy Nichols announced that she made a trip to the Akron Library and found an article from 1938 about the construction of the ditches throughout Summit County.  The article mentioned Green as a location, but no additional details were given.  It was determined that Amy will work with Al Courtney to research the topic further.  
Planning for Freedom Fest

President Summers then began a conversation about Freedom Fest.  The prior discussion about a historic village and campsite was summarized.  The idea of having a tent and bake sale as a fundraiser was discussed.  President Summers will follow-up with the City regarding the bake sale and other activities.
The next meeting will be June 17, 2010, at 7 p.m. at the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse in Boettler Park.   The June meeting will be a business meeting to prepare for Freedom Fest.

Amy Nichols made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 pm.   Jim Summers seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Staci Schweikert

Secretary

